
A tragic shock to the Marsman or­
ganization was the death of G. A. Van 
Steenbergen in an airplane accident 
at Palembang, Sumatra on October 6. 
M~ Van Steenbergen, managing direc­
tor of the N. V. Mtjnbouw Technisch 
Bureau Marsman, was on his way 
to London to join Mr. Marsman at the 
time of the accident. 

Mr. Van Steenbergen was born at 
Steenwijk, in Holland. After finish­
ing his technical studies as a civil en­
gineer, he entered government service 
in Holland, in which he remained for 
a short time. Soon afterwards he 
joined the technical staff of the Nether­
lands Harbour Works Company. He 
was sent in 1925 by that company to 
China, where he worked at Hongkong, 
Tientsin, and Hulatao. In 1935 he 
opened an office in Hongkong under 
his own name as consulting engineer. 

In 1936 Mr. Van Steenbergen joined 
the staff of Marsman Investments Lim­
ited. He was sent to the Netherlands 
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East Indies in October, 1936, to inves­
tigate the possibilities of mining in 
that country. The preliminary investi­
gations of Mr. Van Steenbergen result­
ed in the sending of a staff of engineers 
from Manila to the N. E. I., and in the 
conducting of extensive exploration 
work which is still going on. 

After an agreement between the Al­
gemeen Exploratie and Marsman In­
vestments Limited had been signed in 
Amsterdam, the N. V. Mijnbouw Tech­
nisch Bureau Marsman was formed dur­
ing the visit of Mr. Marsman to the N. 
E. I. some months ago. This compa­
ny, of which Mr. Van Steenbergen was 
the managing director, is to represent 
the interests of Marsman Investments 
Limited in the N. E. I. 

Mr. Van Steenbergen visited Manila 
several times, and accompanied Mr. 
Marsman on his return trip in June. 
He was well-liked by all who knew him, 
and the entire organization joins in ex­
pressing sincere sympathy to his widow 
and family. \ 
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